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AWARE                    November 2018 

St. James United Methodist Church 

Please note :  
If you are receiving this electronically, all 

links in this publication are active. indicated as  

blue and underlined .) You just need to hover 

over it and click on the link with your mouse.                    
Continued on the next page... 

The month of November is a busy one. We 

have much for which to prepare. In addition 

to Consecration Sunday on November 4 th at 

the 8:45 a.m. worship, we have our joint 

Charge Conference with Circuit 10 at Faith 

United Methodist Church in Neenah on No-

vember 11 th at 6:00 p.m. This year all docu-

mentation will be submitted by each church 

on -line only. So it should be less work in terms of administration 

and it will save a lot of papers from each church and confer-

ence -wise. Charge conference is the time of harvest to sepa-

rate grains from chaffs and to continue something worthwhile 

or discontinue or remodel whatõs not going well. I am prepar-

ing for charge conference a second time with St James, and 

ask myself and the congregation whether revitalization pro-

cess by Holy Cow was worthwhile, and its critics on -going: Be 

the Change, change in the positive, not in a negative way 

and direction.  

One item that the conference wants us to share is three 

highlights for St James United Methodist Church in 2018, and 

my answer is the following:  

¶ Church assessment by Holy Cow for revitalization. By this 

process the church came to know where we are and 

where we need to be. And our church motto for 2018 be-

came "Be the Change."  

¶ Sharing of the church sanctuary and facilities with Genera-

tion of Champions Congregation (which originated from 

Nigeria Africa) and getting to know one another through 

things like a recent joint service with a pot -luck. They are 

different from St James, as they are Pentecostal, and we 

work hard to understand each other. We are appreciative 

that our church facility has many uses the includes other 

groups.  

¶ Mid -week programs are so important to St James, but we 

don't have many. Though minor, we opened a table of 

fellowship: making spring rolls and eating lunch together on 

Mondays.  

Think about my lists. Is it the same as yours? We may also 

include the creation of garden committee, which helped the 

church grounds be more beautiful by pulling out some weeds, 

small stones, and cover, that kept the weeds down. People set 

the garden free with little stone paths that lead to the cross. It 

is not finished yet, but people are working very hard, fighting 

against a lot of mosquitoes in late summer, and working 

around the cold and rain. Named one by one, we will find 

more highlights of ministry within and outside the walls of St 

James.  

Another thing happening in November is my vacation for 

two weeks.  
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11/03  Cathy Johnson  

11/07  Mariska Davies  

11/10  Nathaniel Miller  

11/11  Michelle Brahe  

11/11  Ashlynn Gyrion  

11/13  Wendy Shepard  

11/13  Larry Gyrion  

11/17  Kendra Warren  

11/19  Rick Davis 

11/22  Tanner Lang  

11/23  Jim Graham  

11/23  Elizabeth Thomas  

11/23  Ben High  

11/25  Chris Bahr  

 
 

 

 

 
11/04  Lee & Marianne Baehman (46)  

11/05  Mark & Karen DuFrane (24)  

11/08  Miles & Lonnie Milbach (32)  

11/11  Shane & Amber Bahr (18)  

SAVE THE DATE                       For updates: umcsj.org  
                                         

Nov. 4     Consecration Sunday & Communion  

Nov. 11   Veteran's Day  

Nov. 11   Charge Conference (6:00 p.m.)  

                   Faith UMC, 1025 Tullar Rd., Neenah  

Nov. 18   Sharon Ramsaroop Preaching  

Nov. 20   Aware Articles Due  

Nov. 18   Kay Christenson &  

                    Deb Kraemer Preaching  

Nov. 25  Hanging of the  Greens (after worship)  

Scripture Readings 

Sermon titles will be given closer to each week.  

November 

4 

Ruth 1:1-18, Psalm 146,  

Hebrews 9:11 -14, Mark 12:28 -34 

November 

11 

Ruth 3:1-5, 4:13-17, Psalm 42,  

Hebrews 9:24 -28, Mark 12:38 -44 

November 

18 

Sharon Ramsaroop will be presenting the 

mornings message.  

November 

25 

Deb Kraemer and Kay Christenson will be 

presenting the message.  

 
Reminder: 
Set your clock 
back one hour be-
fore bed on No-
vember 3rd, so 
you are not too 
early for church on  

Sunday,  
November 4th 

ONGOING ACTIVITIES  

Lunch Bunch:  12:00 p.m. on Monday, Oct. 12 

at Olive Garden , 1275 N. Casaloma.  

Menõs Breakfast: 8:00 a.m. Tuesday , Oct. 13 

at Maryõs Family Restaurant, 2312 N. Rich-

mond.  

Ladies Nite Out: 6:00 p.m., Monday, Nov. 19,  

Home Run Pizza , 1216 W. Wisc. Ave.  

Wednesday Bible Study & Support Group: 

Meets at 1:00 p.m. on Wednesdays, in the  

St James meeting room.  

Charge Conference 2018  
6:00 p.m.  

Sunday, November 11, 2018  

at Faith UMC, 1025 Tullar Rd., Neenah  

This yearõs Charge Conference has been set by the 

District Superintendent. It will be a joint conference with 

the other churches of circuit #10 (formerly circuit #26)  

I will again visit South Korea in its late fall or early winter 

season and Laos, whose temperature is still in the 90õs. 
When I return from vacation, I will prepare for Advent 

and Christmas with the congregation. My time away will 

be covered by our laity.  

Most importantly, November is the month of thanksgiv-

ing: union with our families, union with church family and 

union with the Trinity. The time to òCount Your Blessings.ó 

òCount your many blessings. Every doubt will fly, and 

you will be singing as the days go by. Count your bless-

ings, name them one by one; count your many bless-

ings, see what God has done.ó  

Despite some negative aspects to 2018, I am going to 

count my blessings and name them one by one. What 

blessings need to be counted in your life?  

     Dongsu 

http://www.umcsj.org/
https://www.olivegarden.com/locations/wi/appleton/appleton-fox-river-mall/1387
http://www.marysfamilyrestaurant.com/
home-runpizza.com
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We are in need of people to help serve a meal 

every even numbered month on the second  

Saturday from 4 -7 p.m. If you can assist, contact 

Paul and Deb Countney or the church office. The 

next date that we need help is December 8th.  

 

Sunday Morning Mission offerings from  

October to December. will go to é 

Salvation Army  
Click on the link below  

to find out more  

Salvation Army  

¢ƘŀƴƪǎƎƛǾƛƴƎ .ŜŀǝǘǳŘŜǎ 

§ Be thankful that you donõt already have 

everything you desire. If you did, what 

would there be to look forward to?  

§ Be thankful when you donõt know some-

thing, for it gives you the opportunity to 

learn.  

§ Be thankful for the difficult times. During 

those times you grow.  

§ Be thankful for your limitations, because 

they give you opportunities for improve-

ment.  

§ Be thankful for each new challenge, be-

cause it will build your strength and 

character.  

§ Be thankful for your mistakes. They will 

teach you valuable lessons.  

§ Be thankful when youõre tired and wea-

ry, because it means youõve made a dif-

ference.  

Henderson Settlement Mission Trip 2018  

Our mission trip to Henderson Settlement in Frakes Kentucky was the week of October 7 th .   We would like to thank 

all who contributed financially and prayerfully for our trip.   Each participant pays $250 for our food and lodging at 

the Settlement.  As a group, we also pay for the materials that we use in the mission projects that we do.  This year 

the materials were $2,025.  This money was raised by contributions and fund raisers.  

One of our jobs was to do painting and drywall repairs for a 71 ðyear -old woman.   She had owned a store/beauty 

shop/restaurant, but closed it a year ago after the last mine shut down.  Her husband died years earlier due to black 

lung disease.  

Another job was for an older woman, daughter and granddaughter.  There we repaired a deck, along with the rail-

ings and stairs.  We also did other painting and some drywall repair.  

Both of these jobs went well and were finished faster than expected, so we were able to finish a few other projects 

that previous work groups left uncompleted.  We finished the siding on a small storage shed and put a roof over a 

deck.  We also removed some rotten interior wood in the thrift store storage basement.  

It was a good trip.  As a work group we get to know each other as well as getting to know a little about the people 

that we do the projects for.  The weather was hot and muggy, then rainy and muggy, and then finally a little cooler 

and very nice.  

Our next trip is being planned for the fall of 2019.  The mission trippers this year were Rich & Bev Steward, Gary & Di-

ane Linstad, Nancy Adkins, Lloyd Eggert, Tom & LouAnn Graf, Heidi & Franks Guerts and Jim & Gay Casey.  If you 

would like to join the next trip, please talk to any one of us.  

http://www.safoxcities.org/
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On Veterans Day, we honor men and women whoõve 

served and sacrificed in one of Americaõs armed ser-

vices.  
 

On November 11, 1918, America and her allies signed 

a truce with German leaders, ending World War I. In 

1919, President Wilson decided the United States 

should remember with gratitude the end of that war 

and honor military members by marking Armistice 

Day, or òtruceó day. In 1954, Congress changed the 

name to Veterans Day, honoring veterans of every 

era.  
 

Veterans Day highlights our countryõs quest for 

peace, justice and freedom throughout the world. 

Followers of Jesus, the Prince of Peace, pray for unity 

among all nations and for the day when ònation will 

not take up sword against nation, nor will they train for 

war anymoreó (Isaiah 2:4, NIV).  
 

So this November 11th, be sure to thank the veteran's 

in your life for their service.  

Thank You Veteranõs 

 

Thursday, May 2 to Sunday, May 5  

Thursday, April 25 to Sunday, April 28  

Are you looking for a gift for someone 

who seems to have everything? Consider 

the gift that keeps on giving, a weekend 

with God.  

The Walk to Emmaus is an experience of  

Christian spiritual renewal and for-

mation. 

It is an opportunity to meet Jesus Christ 

in a new way as Godõs grace and love is 

revealed to you through other believers. It 

begins with a 3-day short course in 

Christianity. Christ will meet you where 

you are, no matter where you are on your 

Christian journey. 

For more information, contact the church of-

fice  by clinking on the link or call 734 -5371. 

Location TBA  

A HUGE THANK YOU! 

To all who helped with the òCross Gardenó this 

fall. It is coming along very nicely. It could not 

have been done without all the help that was 

provided by so many.  

This is an ongoing project that will spill into the 

next growing season, and beyond. Our prayer is 

we continue to get the needed support moving 

forward.  

With a Grateful Heart,  

   Nancy Von Der Osten  

      and the Garden Committee  

mailto:office@umcsj.org
mailto:office@umcsj.org
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IŀƴƎƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ DǊŜŜƴǎ 
Sunday, November 25  

Directly following worship, fellow-

ship will follow.  
Join us as we decorate the church for the  

Advent season. This year, due to GCCs worship, 

we will decorate before we fellowship and get 

as much up in the sanctuary as possible and in 

fellowship hall before GCC begins worship.  
Please contact the church office  if you  

have questions . 

Advent Candle Lighting  

Advent readers needed starting December 2nd . If  

interested please click here , to contact the 

church office.  

The Advent wreath is a symbol of watchfulness 

and increasing joy as we anticipate Jesusõ birth. 

The wreathõs circular shape symbolizes eternity, or 

life without end. The candles remind us that Jesus 

is the Light of the World ñ he brought light and life 

to a dark world (see John 1:4 -5). On each of the 

four Sundays of Advent, Christmas Eve and Christ-

mas Day, we light a new candle. As the light 

grows, so do our hope, joy, peace and love.  

We are looking for families, groups, (ie: menõs 

breakfast, etc.) or individuals who are interested in 

doing a small reading, and lighting an advent 

candle this Advent season during 

worship. The dates needed are as 

follows...  

 Sunday, December 2  

 Sunday, December 9  

 Sunday, December 16  

 Sunday, December 23  8:45 a.m.  

 Sunday, December 24  6:30 p.m.  

Christmas  Poinsettia Order Form  

You can help decorate the sanctuary in celebration of Our Saviorõs birth by ordering flowers. 

Flowers will be displayed for our Christmas Eve service  

and may be taken home by the purchaser following the 6:30 p.m. service.  

Flower will be given: (please print  clearly)  

¶ In honor of_____________________________________________  (and/or) 

¶ In memory of __________________________________________  (or) 

 

         Ordered by _______________________________________ 
                                                     ( your name )  

Quantity of Red 6.5ó Poinsettias:   ________@ $15.00 each, Order  Total $ __________ 

                     (4-8 blooms)            quantity wanted        

     

(Flowers will be ordered from Riverside by Reynebeau Floral)  

 Please return completed order form and payment to the church  

office by December 2nd . 

 St James United Methodist Church, Christmas 2018  

What is ñHanging of the greens? 

Many churches, including St James, 

decorate the church in preparation 

for Christ's coming, which includes 

hanging greenery traditionally associ-

ated with everlasting life. Greens such 

as cedar for royalty, fir and pine 

boughs for everlasting life, holly sym-

bolizing Jesus' death and ivy repre-

senting the resurrection are used.  

St James will be òHanging the Greensó directly fol-

lowing  worship on Sunday, November 25th, Due to 

GCCs use of our sanctuary at 10:15 a.m. We hope to 

see you their as we prepare with anticipation, the 

coming of the Christ child.  

mailto:office@umcsj.org
mailto:office@umcsj.org
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Holiday Fair December 1, 2018 

It will be here before you know it.  
For questions in the following areas, contact. . . 

¶ Crafters, Wendy Lind  

¶ Soup, Kay Christenson   

¶ Vendor Reservations , Michelle Price  

¶ Cookies, candies, Nicole Eggert or  

      Sherry King 

Please note, cookies and candies must  

be able to handle room temperatures . We 

are in great need of donations.  

¶ Cinnamon Rolls, Diane & Wayne DeGrand  

¶ Salvation Army bell ringing, Deb Kraemer  

Kenõs Sports Inc. is once again doing a  

donation match of up to $100.  
 

For cookie or candy donations, we need  
4- dozen of each.  

Are you crafty?  
We are looking cute and unique  

craft donations. 

If you donôt like to bake, drop off some 
ócookieô ingredients, or donate cash to help 

off- set cost.  
(things like: sugar, flour, etc.) 

St. James UMC Holiday Fair  
Help spread the word . 

Cookies/Crafts/Vendors  

Saturday, December 2  

9 AM ð 3 PM 

Holiday Cookies  
$7/Bakerõs Dozen 

Fresh Baked Cinnamon Rolls -All day  
Soup/Sandwiches  

Available 10:30 AM ð1 PM 

Hand -Crafted Items  
Wreaths, Ornaments, Floral Arrangements  

Many Local Vendors  

Thirty One, Avon, Scentsy, etc . 
Coffee while you shop!  

St. James United Methodist Church  

100 W Capitol Drive, Appleton, WI  

umcsj.org  
 

 Salvation Army Red Kettle will be 

available for donations & sponsored 

by Kenõs Sports Inc. 


